
 

 

Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School 
________________________________________________________________________   

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston.  PR4 6UP.     Tel: 01772 812662 

Headteacher: Mr S.B. Smith BSc (Hons) QTS, PGC Ed Man, NPQH. 

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk                     Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org 

Value...Dream...Achieve... 

 

Newsletter No: 38 

Date: 16th July 2024 
 

The End of the School Year 2023 – 2024 is at 2.30pm 

Just to remind you that school closes for the Summer Break on Friday 19th July at the end of the Church 

Service – this will be approximately 2.30pm.  

Please note that there will be no After School Club on the last day of term, although Breakfast Club and 

Easy Drop will be on as usual!! 
 

Whole School End of Term Service in Church – 1.30pm 

Tarleton Holy Trinity celebrates the end of the year with a Leaver’s Service in church, and we would like 

to invite you all to join us in Church. The service begins at 1.30pm on Friday 19th July and will last for 

about an hour. Once the service has finished, the children will then come back to school. Parents and 

carers can come to pick their children up from school, please come into the school yard after the service. 

The children can be picked up from their usual doors.  
 

End of Year Rewards Celebration: 

On the morning of the 19th, we will also be holding our End of Year Rewards Celebration in school starting 

at 9.30am. All Year 6 parents, carers and family members are invited to this and parents / carers of prize 

winners who will be contacted nearer the event. It is a time where among other things, the Pupils of the 

Year will be named, and the Sports Day Marathon Winners will receive their certificates.  
 

Year 6 Joint Leaver’s Service in Church 

On Wednesday 17th July at 11am – there will be a special service in Rufford St Mary’s Church for the 

Leavers from THT, led by Fr Mark. 

Joining us will also be our friends from Mere Brow CE Primary and Rufford CE Primary. 

The service should take no longer than an hour – please join us if you can make it. 
 

100% Attendance for the Year  

Yesterday we gave out the 100% Certificates for the Term for those children who have not missed on day 

of school from the Easter Holiday until the last school day in June. There were 73 children in total!!  

On Friday (morning) we will be giving Special 100% Certificates and Medals to those children who have not 

missed on day of school all year (1st September 2023 to 28th June). This is a fantastic achievement and a 

huge WELL DONE to: 

Reception Alfie, Poppy and Rex 

Year 3 Arthur 

Year 4 Amelia, Max, Paige, Jemima, James and Arthur 

Year 5 Max and James  

Year 6 Hartlyn 
 

A special mention must be given to Lily D in Reception, Lola in Year 2 and Eva in Year 4 – as they have not 

missed a day of school since they have started with us at THT – but who have not been here all term / 

year!! 
 

Year 6 Shirt Signing 

Year 6 can have their ‘Shirt Signing Day’ on Thursday 18th July. Please make sure that they have at least 

one clean school shirt left to wear for the remainder of the term. 

 



 

 

 

 

Celebration Worship 

It was the very last Celebration Worship of the Academic Year last Friday. Well done to the children who 

made it to the final bench…they were: 

Reception Poppy 

Year 1 All Year 1 

Year 2 Freddie 

Year 3 Lily 

Year 4 Phoebe and Joshua 

Year 5 Henry and Freddie  

Year 6 The Year 6 House Captains 

Headteacher Award Ashley and Oscar in Year 4 

Summer Disco  

Tomorrow (17th July) we'll be holding the Summer Disco, open for ALL the school to attend, but 

featuring the Year 6 leavers’ dance/presentation.  

Hopefully the weather will be kind and we'll be able to hold it outside and the children can get their 

dancing shoes on!! It is a ‘pay on the door’ event priced at £3 per child, with refreshments available to buy 

on the evening. 

If anyone can stay and help with refreshments that would be great and much appreciated! If you can, we'll 

need you from 6pm to 8.30pm (disco starts at 6.30, we need to set up beforehand).  

Parents / Carers of Year 6 are invited to join the Disco at 8.00pm. (see the poster below for details) 
 

Please can we remind parents / carers (and pupils) that mobile phones are not allowed to be used during 

the Disco. 
 

School Books 

Please can School Library Books and Reading Books be returned to school tomorrow so they can be sorted 

and re-shelved ready for September.  
 

The Year 6 Talent Show 

At the end of the year, our Year 6 pupils always put on a ‘bit of a show’ for the rest of the school, the 

Year 6 parents / carers and family friends. If you can, Year 6 parents / carers are invited to join us 

today, on Tuesday 16th July at 2pm in the school hall!! 

 

Breakfast Club is Starting Earlier!! 

Due to popular demand, and a period of consultation, from September onwards our School Breakfast Club 

will open its doors at 7.30am rather than 7.45am. More details will be coming to you soon. 
 

Attendance Data 

Last week, 178 pupils (out of a possible 204) attended school for 100% of the time… not one session of 

school missed!!  

31 children (from 7 different families) were late for school at least once (after 9.00am). 

The best attending class for the week Mrs Seeley’s Year 1 Class with a ‘score’ of 99%. 
 

Bottle Tombola 

On the evening of the School Disco, Mr and Mrs Van Dijk will be holding a Tombola on the School Car Park 

just before the Disco starts. This is to ‘get rid’ of the remaining bottles from the Scarecrow Festival. 

Tickets are 50p each or 3 for £1.00. Try and bring the correct change if possible!! 
 

Our Results for the End of Key Stage Year Groups 

We are very proud of the children and staff at THT for working through another year and producing 

amazing results. The children in every year group have worked so hard!! 

In 2024 (for the first time) we do not have to publish our End of Key Stage 1 data. 

 



 

 

 

 

End of Foundation Stage results for Summer 2024 – 25 in cohort 
 

CLL CLL PSED PSED PSED PHY PHY LIT LIT LIT Maths Maths UTW UTW UTW Art Art Prime 

LAU Sp Self 
Reg 

Man 
feel 

Relation Gross 
Motor 

Fine 
Motor 

Word 
Read 

Comp Write Num Num 
Pat 

P&P P & 
Cult 

Nat Creat Imagine + Lit 
and 

Maths 

76 84 92 92 76 92 88 84 80 72 84 80 88 88 88 88 88 76 

 
Children considered as ‘On Track’ in each section = 60% 
‘On Track’ in all of PSED, Physical, CLL, Lit and Maths = 72% 
 
Phonics  Screening – June 2024  
Year 1 (scores of 32 or more) = 22 children (out of 30) = 73%  
 
Year 2 (scores of 32 or more) = 24 children (out of 28) = 86%  
 

Key Stage 2 Results / Teacher Assessments (Writing) for Summer 2024  
32 in cohort 

 
 Reading Writing (Moderated) GPS Mathematics 

attainment 
‘at and 

beyond’ 
expected 
standard  
summer 

2024 

attainment 
'at greater 

depth' 
summer 

2024 

attainment 
‘at and 

beyond’ 
expected 
standard  
summer 

2024 

attainment 
'at greater 

depth' 
summer 

2024 

attainment 
‘at and 

beyond’ 
expected 
standard  
summer 

2024 

attainment 
'at greater 

depth' 
summer 

2024 

attainment 
‘at and 

beyond’ 
expected 
standard  
summer 

2024 

attainment 
'at greater 

depth' 
summer 

2024 

No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % 
 

Actual 
July 24 

25 78 10 31 27 84 3 9 26 81 13 41 27 84 6 19 

National 
Figures 

 
 74    72    72    73   

  

 

A Reminder about Haircuts and Earrings  

Please can I remind parents and carers about our policy on haircuts for when they return in September? 

The policy states: 

It is requested that long hair (shoulder length or longer) should always be tied up, not only for Health and 

Safety reasons but also to discourage head lice. We request that parents do not allow children to have 

their hair coloured, shaved too short, cut in lines or patterns, or gelled into extreme styles in school term 

time. The school reserves the right to decide on the appropriateness of a hairstyle or haircut. 

If your child is thinking about having their ear(s) pierced…now is the time to do it, as the hole that the 

stud makes will just about be healed when we return after the Summer Break. For more information have 

a look at our School Prospectus. http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/ 

 

READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED  AVERAGE SCALED SCORES 

 attainment ‘at and beyond’ 
expected standard  

summer 2024 

attainment 'at greater 
depth'  

summer 2024 

 THT National 
(2024) 

Number % Number  % Reading  106.3  
 

Actual  
July 24 

22 72 1 3 
GPS 106.1  

National 
Figures 

 
 61   

Maths  104.2  

http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/


 

 

 

 

Some Good Lucks… 

As the end of the Year approaches, we say a huge ‘Good Luck’ to Miss Iddon and Mr Skinner!! 

In the middle of August Miss Iddon is due to give birth to ‘Baby Iddon’ – obviously we will send you all the 

details when she has given birth – even though it will be summer holidays!! 

…and around the same time Mr Skinner is getting married in Cheshire to his fiancé Charlotte… 

It’s going to be a busy summer for some!! 

 

…And Finally… 
So that’s it for another year…my 16th Year of Headship completed…and my 11th at THT. 
 

Thanks as always to the THT Team of Staff and Governors who have worked tirelessly during another 

very different academic year. 

Have a lovely summer…have a good rest…re charge those batteries and we’ll see you on the 2nd 

September!! 

 

As always…thanks for reading…yours sincerely, 

 

 

                                                 

Stephen B. Smith (Headteacher) 
 

Did you know…  

Our Summer Holiday this year, lasts for 44 days… 

The pupils of THT start the Autumn 2024 Term on Monday 2nd September with the doors opening at the 

usual time of 8.45am. Breakfast Club, Easy Drop and After school Club will also all start on the 2nd!! 

In the meantime, this gives the children 44 days to ride their bikes, or 1,056 hours to play with a ball, or 

65,472 minutes to skip, paint, read and jump...or 3,928,320 seconds to tidy their bedroom (if they’re 

naughty)!!! 
 

Have a brilliant summer... stay safe… God Bless!! 


